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REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL (RFP)

STATE OF MARYLAND

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN RESOURCES

FAMILY INVESTMENT ADMINISTRATION
OFFICE OF HOME ENERGY PROGRAMS
FIA/OHEP-14-003-S
AMENDMENT NO. 5
October 22, 2014

Dear Prospective Offerors: 

This amendment is being issued to amend certain information in the above-named RFP. All information contained herein is binding on all Offerors who respond to this RFP. Specific parts of the RFP have been amended. The changes are listed below. New language has been double underlined and marked in bold (i.e. word), and language that has been deleted has been marked with a strikethrough (i.e. word). 
1.
Revise Section 4.4.2.9, References as follows:

At least three (3) business references are requested from customers organizations or 
individuals who are capable of documenting the Offeror’s ability to provide the 
services specified in this RFP.  References used to meet any Offeror Minimum 
Qualifications (see Section 2) may be used to meet this request.  Each reference shall 
be from a client an organization or individual for whom which the Offeror has 
provided services within the past five (5) years and shall include the following 
information:


A.
Name of client the organization or individual;


B.
Name, title, telephone number, and e-mail address, if available, of point of contact 

for client organization; and


C.
Value, type, duration, and description of services provided.


The Department reserves the right to request additional references or utilize references 
not provided by an Offeror.
2.
Revise Section entitled RFP ATTACHMENTS, ATTACHMENT CC as follows:


ATTACHMENT CC – Criminal Background Check Affidavit

The Criminal Background Check Affidavit shall be completed and submitted with the 
Technical Proposal no later than the Go-Live Date and shall submit a new affidavit 
annually, no later than April 1 of each year starting in 2016.
If you require clarification of the information provided in this amendment, please contact me at (410) 767-7418, or via email at nneka.willis-gray@maryland.gov. 
Issued:  October 23, 2014
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Nneka Willis-Gray






Nneka Willis-Gray






Procurement Officer
